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"Gratitude unlocks the fullness of life.  It turns what we have into enough, and more.  It turns denial into              

acceptance, chaos to order, confusion to clarity. It can turn a meal into a feast, a house into a home, a stranger 
into a friend.  Gratitude makes sense of our past, brings peace for today, and creates a vision for tomorrow."  

-- Melody Beattie    

The theme for our November programs is Gratitude.   
Please join us as we explore the benefits of awakening a spirit of gratitude in our everyday lives.  

 
November 2  Sandra López -- “Honoring Our Loved Ones: A Celebration of Día de Los Muertos”  

This celebration from Mexican tradition honors loved ones who have passed on. Each year we share the memories of our 
loved ones in this service. Bring photographs and other mementos (food, drinks, special items) of your loved ones to decorate 
our altar and share a story of reminiscence. All are invited to participate in this very special service that provides for sharing, 
support, and community building. Sandra A. López is a Retired Clinical Professor from the University of Houston Graduate  
College of Social Work. She currently is a Clinical Social Worker in clinical practice in which she primarily specializes in    
providing therapy to grieving individuals and families who have experienced traumatic grief. 

Greeter: Bets Anderson      Concierge: Fanny DeGesaro     BMOD: John Vanderpool     Facilitator: Kay Shiller     Music: Tony DiNuzzo 

 

November 9  April DeConick, “A Taize-UU Style Worship Service” 
Many Unitarian Universalist churches worldwide are turning to the Taizé form of worship to create meaningful contemplative 
services for their own members.  This service is meant to bring together the structure of Taizé worship with the elements of 
our UU faith.   We will use our own hymns, prayers and rituals to do Taizé the UU way.  April DeConick is the Isla Carroll and 
Percy E. Turner Professor of Biblical Studies and Chair of Religious Studies Department at Rice University.  

Greeter/Concierge: Judy Glaister   BMOD: Mary Case      Facilitator: Cheryl Henry      Music: Idalia Avezuela 

 
November 16 --  Carlos Price, “Gratitude, Materialism, and Competition”  

Carlos Price, a member of this Fellowship, holds a Doctor of Education degree in Educational Administration and Supervision.  
He has recently retired after a career spanning 43 years in public education.  He started out as a teacher in Mississippi, moving 
to Hope, Arkansas to serve as superintendent of three school districts for nineteen years.  He spent four years as Assistant  
Superintendent for Business and Operations in the La Marque ISD and eight years on faculty at University of Houston Clear 
Lake.  He volunteers now as board treasurer for the Family Service Center of Galveston County.  His wife Linda and daughter 
Amanda are also members of this Fellowship. 

Greeter: Sandra Sullivan     Concierge: Wendy Baker     BMOD: Stan Blazyk     Facilitator: Madelaine Baker     Music: Bunny DiNuzzo 

 
November 23 --  Rev. Bob Tucker “Gratitude for our Known/Unknown UU Heritage”   

Dr.Tucker grew up in the upper Midwest, taught in Turkey for five years, and was the Senior Minister of First Congregational 
Church in the Memorial Area of Houston for twenty-eight years. He was the Interim Minister of First Unitarian Universalist 
Church in Houston, and was the Executive Director of the Foundation for Contemporary Theology for twelve years. 

Greeter/Concierge: Wendy Baker     BMOD: Judy Glaister     Facilitator: Rick Altemose      Music: Margaret Canavan 

 

November 30 --  Margaret Anderson “Gratitude as a Spiritual Practice”   
Gratitude can not only enrich you spiritually, but can improve your health, and even help you succeed in living your passions 
and reaching your goals. Learn several options for incorporating this healthy factor into your life. 

Greeter:TBA    Concierge: TBA    BMOD: Al Smith    Facilitator: Jerry Fryrear Music: Tony DiNuzzo 
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We w elcome the full range of human diversity , that is, age, race, gender, sexual orientat ion, and ethnicity .  

Love is the spirit of this church, and service is its gift.  This is  our great covenant:  

To dwell together in peace, to see k the truth in love, and to help one another. 
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From the President… 

 
As we move into a month of paying attention to those things for which 
we are grateful, I know we are all feeling gratitude for the marvelous 
weather we have enjoyed of late. Summer’s heat has finally left and we 
are enjoying the cooler, drier days of fall. I hope you have been able to 
get outside and enjoy some of it.   
 
I find myself grateful for the warm, inclusive, and accepting community 
we enjoy through our Fellowship. If you are like me, you count many true 
friends among our members and friends. I sincerely hope that we wel-
come newcomers in such a way that they can feel the joy that comes 
from a supportive community. 
 
The month of November, and the Thanksgiving holiday, has for years 
provided our Fellowship with a tangible expression of this community: 
our traditional Thanksgiving meal. Each year those who are able to, and 
inclined to, gather to enjoy food and fellowship together.   
 
This year we will continue this tradition in which the Fellowship provides 
a turkey, and those who wish to attend bring dishes to accompany it.  
There will be a sign-up sheet for food on the bulletin board, along with 
sign-up for setting up and cleaning up chores. If you are in town and so 
inclined, please consider being part of this  fine tradition. 
 
All my best  wishes for you as we move into the holiday season! 
 

John Vanderpool M.D. 

2014 - 2015 
Leadership of UUFGC 

Board of Directors 

President John Vanderpool 
Past President Susan Persons 
President-elect Mary Case 
Treasurer Stan Blazyk 
Secretary Judy Glaister 
At-large members Al Smith 
 Steve Townley 

 
 

Committees and Task Forces 

Caring Carol Lobb/Mitch Philpot 
Communications Madeleine Baker 
Gardening Al Smith 
Membership Cheryl Henry 
Program/Worship Mary Case 
Religious Education Neil Huddleston 
Supper Circles Martha Terrill 
Social Action Bets Anderson 

 
 

Administration 

Administrator Betty Winters 
Newsletter Editor Shannon Samuelson-Reeves 
Webmaster   Neil Huddleston 
“C-Team”:                                     Bets Anderson  
                                                         Carey Battle 
                                                Margaret Canavan 
                                                            Mary Case 
                                                         Judy Glaister 
                                                         Cheryl Henry 
                                                             Carol Lobb 

Our November Compassionate Offering for  

The Galveston Seafarers Center is all month long 
 

     The mission of the Seafarers’ Center is “to provide seafarers of the world a safe place to rest, relax 
and to enjoy the freedom of religious expression. To regain contact with family and friends; to provide 

counseling and comfort in times of need.” 

     More than 1.5 million seafarers help deliver these goods to our shores. While seafaring is a      
wonderful adventurous profession, it is also dangerous, unfair, risky, and extremely sacrificial.        
Seafarers leave their families for long periods of time to make a living, sacrificing time with their   
spouses and children so that their families might have the opportunities they might not have if that 
wage earner stayed on land in his/her home country.   

     The of the major efforts last year was to raise money and directly help Filipino seafarers whose    
families lost everything in the super typhoon Haiyan. Seafarers come into our port daily needing some 
type of assistance. 

      Last year UU Galveston made Christmas boxes for the seafarers, as “Santa's for Seafarers”. This 
may be the only gift they receive at the holidays and it lightens their hearts to know someone cares 
about them.     

     UUFGC will participate again this year as our November Compassionate Offering. During          
November bring your holiday-wrapped plastic shoebox(es) filled with the needed items listed below, 
and they will be delivered to the Center for distribution. You may include in the box a note to the     
seafarer if you wish.  Please include no candy or gum in the boxes. They end up tasting like soap. If 
you want to bring candy and snacks please bring them separately and we will deliver them along with 
your boxes. 

Full Size Products Please 

 Toothpaste 

 Toothbrush 

 Deodorant 

 Shampoo  

 White Crew socks 

 Floss 

 Nail clippers 

 Sewing kit 

 Razors 

 Shaving cream 

 Comb 

 Puzzle book 

 Galveston Souvenir 

 Chap stick 

 Hand lotion 

 Bar soap 



 

Page 3 UU Galveston Gazette November 2014 

Landscaping Committee 

Al Smith, Committee Chair, will be working on landscaping 
projects in the weeks to come and needs help. Due to his 
work schedule he can only work during the week so if you are 

available and interested, please e-mail or call him.  

Hands-on Polymer Clay November 1st 

If you have been itching to learn a bit about using the art   
medium of polymer clay, here’s your chance. Margaret      

Canavan will teach an introductory class at the Fellowship on 
Saturday 11/1 from 10-1. Tuition will be $20, with proceeds 
going to the Fellowship. Margaret will provide a variety of 
tools etc but students will need to bring a couple of blocks of 

clay in contrasting colors they like, PREMO preferred (NOT 
Sculpey). This will be an beginner’s class on using clay and 
simple caning, and students will leave with their very own 
Christmas tree brooch (or other preferred shape). Please  

contact Margaret or administrator@uugalveston.org if you 
plan to attend or if you have questions.  This class is open to 

the public so feel free to include a friend.  

Stupendous Book Sale Coming November 8th  

by Bets Anderson 

That’s the ‘good news,’ that we will be selling all of our books 

in the UU Book Store at greatly reduced prices! The ‘bad 
news’ is the closure of the store permanently.  Yes, the time 
has come to clear out most of the area to make room for    
renovations and to give space for other groups that need it 

[like the bowlers who have    outgrown the “RE room”].  We 
hope to have a good turnout of  members and folks from the 

community so that we don’t have to haul too many books off.  

After the sale – to be November 8, from 9-2 – we will be    
distributing most of the remaining books to the Resource and 

Crisis Center, the Seaman’s Center, the Salvation Army, the 
AIDS Coalition of Coastal Texas, Our Daily Bread and       
perhaps others. If you can help with this task we ask you to 

join us at 2pm on the 8th. 

As you may know, this was a bittersweet decision – the book 
lovers who kept it going for so long are saddened to see the 
store close. Many have given hours of time [and sweat!] to 
keeping it going – think of Claudia Maveety, Fanny           

DeGesero, Bets Anderson, Joan Patteson, Mary Castor 
and, most recently Michael Jozwiak. On the other hand, the 
benefit to the Fellowship has been negligible when measured 
by income brought in. The space we can free up, however, 

will be considerable and we do hope to keep a small ‘library’ 

of books for trade for UU members. 

Thanks to all who kept our book sales going. 

October Compassionate Collection 

We gave a total of $366 to the Galveston Island Humane 
Society during our October Compassionate collection. The 

animals (and people) are very grateful for this generosity! 

UU Choir Back by Popular Demand! 

Larry Janzen  has heard the requests, and has plans for a 
UU  holiday choir that will perform for services at           

Thanksgiving and Christmas time. On November 23 and    

December 21. 

For the Thanksgiving rehearsal, plan to stay after service on      
Sunday, November 16, and arrive at 9:30am on Sunday    

November 23 to rehearse a hymn to be performed during the 

service that morning. 

The Christmas performance will require a rehearsalTBA after    
a service and another at 9:30am on Sunday,  December 21 

for that morning’s performance. 

You may just show up, or even better let Larry know to expect 
you. He can be reached by email at larrydjanzen@yahoo.com  
or by phone at (409) 392-7582. He looks forward to hearing 

from you. Many thanks to Larry for doing this! 

Sharing your creative spirit... 

The service for January 11, 2015 will be "Sharing our Creative  
Spirit."  If you have a creation (painting, music, invention, 
sculpture, or whatever) and would like to participate, please 
contact Jerry  Fryrear, who is coordinating the service.  You 

can contact Jerry at 360 670 9114 or jlfryrear@gmail.com, or 
snail mail at 7820 Seawall Blvd., apt. 114, Galveston, 
TX 77552.  Each participant will have two or three minutes to 

share.  

Wanted: Potluck Helpers 

As you know, the last Sunday of the month is potluck Sunday. 
This event is well attended and enjoyed by all.  It is also a 

time in the Fellowship in which we grow and bond in our ties 
to one another. Recently, it was suggested that we coordinate 
a “Potluck Helpers Committee” to assist with helping make 

this treasured monthly  occasion go off without a hitch. 

So now, there is a sign-up sheet available on our Bringit site 

that can be reached by going thru member services or by  

following this web address: 

http://uugalveston.bringit.bz/public/14d76d 
All help is greatly appreciated, thank you in advance! 

 *****LIKE us on Facebook ***** 

www.facebook.com/UUGalveston 

mailto:larrydjanzen@yahoo.com
mailto:jlfryrear@gmail.com
http://uugalveston.bringit.bz/public/14d76d
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Alcoholics Anonymous Phoenix Group: meets Sunday & 
Wednesday at 8pm. Contact Robert G. for information at     
409-392-7005.  

Adult Forum: Sundays at 9am (except potluck days) to explore 
topics in religion, philosophy, history & politics. Contact Neil 
Huddleston at (409)744-2369. This is open to all so feel free to 
attend. 

Board of UUFGC: meets the second Monday of each month at 
5:30pm. Members are welcome to attend. This meeting focuses 
on the details of ongoing management of the Fellowship. 

Book Club: meets the second Wednesday of each month at 7 
pm at the Fellowship. This is a casual meeting and focuses on 
one book per month, selected in advance by those who attend. 
and is open to all who enjoy reading and discussion.  

Book Sale: FINAL SALE THIS MONTH. monthly on second 
Saturday, 9am-2pm, at the   fellowship. All adult hardback 
books are $1, paperbacks, 50¢. Your book donations are tax-
deductible, just ask for a receipt. Books can be purchased any-
time on the "honor system";  a payment piggybank is available.  

“Bowlers”: This group meets weekly to create pottery bowls for 
the annual fundraiser for Jesse Tree, a local social service  
organization. They meet each Wednesday from 5-7pm and you 
do not need to be an experienced potter to participate, as    
others will coach you. Questions, contact Madeleine Baker 
(madbaker3124@gmail.com). 

C Team: is a group of volunteers who assist with the details of 
keeping the Fellowship functioning. Their monthly meetings are 
open to anyone who wishes to assist with that and ideas and 
energy are always welcome. “C” stands for many things,     
including communication, connection, caring, coordination, etc. 

Caring Committee: is coordinated by Carol Lobb and Mitch 
Philpot, with the goal of identifying those who may need     
assistance, encouragement or support of some type. Of course 
they need our help to do this important work. Please contact 
them if you have ideas or information, or wish to help out. 

 

Course in Miracles Study Group: meets every Monday at 11 
am. Contact Laura Murrell for info: lauramurrell@att.net.          

Potluck Lunch: happens on the last Sunday of each month 
following the service. This is always a fun “family gathering” 
Bring the dish of your choice, but if you can’t for some reason 
there always seems to be enough food.  Everyone is welcome. 

Program/Worship Committee: meets the first Wednesday of 
each month at 6:00 pm, at the Fellowship. As we are lay-led all 
our Sunday services must be planned either with visiting  
speakers or those within the Fellowship, and ideas are always 
welcome. Join them if you have a program or speaker to     
suggest., or email Mary Case. 

The Games We Play: The second Friday of each month from 
6:30—9 PM the Social Action Committee invites everyone to 
come play.  A variety of games are available, refreshments are 
potluck. This is a lively gathering with growing  attendance. 

“Spirituality of Poker”: meets monthly at a member’s home, 
usually the third Sunday (but check the calendar), at 6:30pm. 
There is a $20 buy-in, and is Dealer’s Choice. Games depend 
on the number of players and are often Texas Hold-em or   
Omaha. We’ll teach you if you don’t know the games. Everyone 
is invited to participate. We share snacks and beverages.  

Social Action Committee: welcomes your ideas, energy and 
enthusiasm. This group plans our monthly Compassionate  
Collections, Provocative Films, organizes the Empty Bowls  
creation and event, and plans for our participation in Martin 
Luther King and Juneteenth parades. 

Supper Circles: These are monthly potluck dinners held in   
members’ homes. Upcoming events are posted on the bulletin 
board in the foyer and you may sign up to attend. If you have 
questions or would like to host a dinner contact Martha Terrill. 

Newcomers’ Meeting: meets the second Sunday of each 
month following the service. All are welcome at these meetings 
for those who are curious about Unitarian Universalism in    
general, this Fellowship, or  becoming a member, Questions, 
contact Membership Chair Cheryl Henry  or just stay for a 
meeting.. 

How to Get Connected at UU Galveston 

Have an open group meeting you’d like to list here? Let us know and we’ll add it! 

The UU Book Club meets the second Wednesday evening of 
each month to discuss books selected by the members. It is an 
open group and anyone is welcome to attend and participate in 
discussion. The October selection is A Confederacy of Dunces 
by John Kennedy Toole. 

There is plenty of time to locate your copies of the remaining 
selections for 2014, which include The Sandcastle Girls by 
Chris Bohjalian (November), and The Favored Daughter by 

Fawzia Koofi and Nadene Ghouri (December).  Each book    
engenders lively discussion by those present, and they often stay 
on topic! 

In the near future we will be deciding on next year’s books . Our 
plan for 2015  is that each participant can select one book to be 
the shared read  for the group.. If you wish to select a book, send 
your nomination to Fanny DeGesero. 

U U  B o o k  C l u b  N e w s  
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Newsletter 
Items Due 

Please! 

November 2014 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wedesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

      1 
 

2 
9am Adult Forum 
10:30 Sandra López -- 

Honoring Our Loved 

Ones: A Celebration of 

Día de Los Muertos; 
Children’s Religious       
Education 

8pm  AA Phoenix Group 

3 
11am Course in 
Miracles 

 

4 
 

5 
5pm Bowlers 
8pm  AA     

Phoenix Group 

6 
 

7 
10am “C” 
Team 

6:30pm 

Game Night 

8 
9am -2pm  
STUPENDOUS 

Book Sale--

Bookstore is 
closing after 

today 

9 
9am Adult Forum 
10:30 April DeConick, A 

Taize-UU Style Worship 

Service; Children’s Reli-
gious Education 

12n “Newcomers” meeting 

8pm  AA Phoenix Group 

10 
11am Course in 
Miracles 

5:15pm Board 

Meeting 

11 
 

12 
5pm Bowlers 
7pm  Book Club 

discuses The 

Sandcastle 
Girls 

8pm  AA    

Phoenix Group 

13 
 

14 

 

15   

 

16 
9am Adult Forum 
10:30 Carlos Price, 

Gratitude, Materialism, 

and Competition;     
Children’s Religious Ed. 

11:45am Choir Rehearsal 

8pm  AA Phoenix Group 

17 
11am Course in 
Miracles 

 

18 
 

19 
5pm Bowlers 
8pm  AA    

Phoenix Group 

20 
 

21 22 

23 
10:30 Rev. Bob Tucker 
Gratitude for our 

Known/Unknown UU 

Heritage; Children’s 
Religious Education 

6:30 Poker @  Stan & 

Margaret’s 
8pm  AA Phoenix Group 

24 
11am Course in 
Miracles 

25 26 
5pm Bowlers 
8pm  AA    

Phoenix Group 

27 
2pm  
Thanksgiving 

Dinner 

28 29 

30 
 
 

10:30 Margaret         

Anderson, Gratitude as 

a Spiritual Practice; 
Children’s Religious Ed. 

8pm  AA Phoenix Group 

      

at UU Galveston 

Potluck Today Happy Birthday to  
Paula Townley  11/2 Madeleine Baker 11/7 Jimmy Rainey 11/9 
Margaret Canavan 11/11 Glenn Smith  11/17 Susan Tyler 11/20 
Lori Pepper 11/21 Jim McGlathery  11/22 R.D. Ward  11/26 
Frank Dickson 11/28 Mitch Philpot 11/28 Rev. Joy Daley  11/30 

     Ruth Downes 11/30 


